
Bible Hill Consolidated Elementary  

SAC Meeting – October 4, 2023 

1. Chair calls Meeting to 
Order 
Time: 6:00pm 

 

In attendance: 
 

Kathy Fougere, Wendy Gould, Laura Reynolds, Kathryn Bremner & Shannon Roy 
 
Regrets: LeeAnn Good-Varga 

 

2. Review & Approval of 
Agenda 
Call for new or other 
business 

Additions/deletions: 
 
Moved by: W. Gould 
Seconded by L. Renyolds 
 

3. Approval of Minutes Minutes from June 2023 
Moved by: S. Roy 
Seconded by: L. Reynolds 
 

4. Business arriving out 
of the minutes 
 

We still have not heard from operations about the no left turn sign. Our numbers have 
increased which has resulted in more foot and car traffic causing even more safety 
concerns. Kathryn will send a follow up email.  
 

5. Review of 
Correspondence 

 

None 
 

6. Principal’s Report Highlights  
-  Enrolment is at 292 (44 PP) 
- Shared SSP focus for the year 
- Breakfast program will continue 5 mornings a week.  

7. New Business Set meeting dates: Oct 4, 2023, Jan 17, 2024, April 10, 2024 and June 5, 2024 
 
Admin (1): Kathy Fougere  
NSTU Staff (2): Shannon Roy and Wendy Gould  
NSGEU (1): Laura Reynolds 
Parents (3): Kathryn Bremner (Chair) 
Community Members (3): LeeAnn Good-Varga 
 
Committee is in search of new members. We are seeking 2 community members and 2 
parent representatives. A call will be put out in the newsletter.  
 
Agreement was made that decisions involving budget can be done via email vote. 
 
Reviewed and reflected on BHC’s Historical Traditions. Glen Thompson presented to the 
group and the following goal was set. “It is the SAC’s goal to reduce financial burden for 
events that would prevent our community from partaking”   
This process has already begun with the purchase of student supplies and donation 
welcome events vs a set price. 
 

8. Next Meeting January 17, 2023 
 

9. Adjournment Time: 6:30 
Adjourned by: K. Bremner 

 


